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NORTH EAST RIVER YACHT CLUB  
At The òPeakeó of the Chesapeake 

Member Newsletter                                                                                            April  2017  

 

Welcome to NERYCõs April  Waterline.  I hope that you 

find this monthly newsletter informative on the goings 

on in and around NERYC.  As I mentioned in last couple 

of issues , I am going to fill in for a bit until we can get 

someone to volunteer to take over.  ( Please, any 

takers?!?)  So for the time being if you have any 

interests, articles, notes, etc. to share with your fellow 

members please send them to me  throughout the month 

of April  and I will include them in the next i ssue .   

A couple of dock / mooring updates.  The deicers were pulled on Friday March 24 th (thanks Steve!).  The 

moorings were put in  today  April 1 st.  Many thanks to my barge prep and mooring install crew  members 

for their work last weekend and today : Jerry Becker, Barry Lotter, Steve Young, Bob Brechter, Chris 

Reno, Joe Reynolds, and our neighbor Gary Reid .  Also thanks to Pem Walton who came this morning 

with one of his son s to also work on  the  barge but unfortunately we had a full load and had to leave 

them ashore.  I owe you  a beer and donõt worry, I õll put you to work another timeJ. Also  the water on 

the docks was turned on Saturday March 25 th.  The pump out has a broken pipe under the dock so Iõve 

ordered parts and expect to have it back in ope rating order on Saturday April 15 th. 

Please enjoy your Waterline  and donõt take anyone too seriously today, after all it is A pril foolõs day.  

Also for those of you that are partaking in the Prime Rib dinner tonight, enjoy yourselves and send me 

a piece!   (Sorry, I cannot make it tonight .) 

          Dave Brzezowski -Dock Master  

WELCOME 
ABOARD 

http://www.neryc.com/
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Hello NERYC Members, 

Just a quick note from the Bridge.  Spring is here!  You can tell 

because of the great e-mails from Dock Master Dave asking for help 

setting the mooring balls, turning on the dock water and pulling the 

ŘŜƛŎŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊƛƴŀΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǎǳǊŜǊ ǎƛƎƴ ǘƘŀǘ ōƻŀǘƛƴƎ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƛǎ ǳǇƻƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ нлмтΦ 

Your BOG has been busy the past month with some of the more mundane aspects of running 

the club.  Some things you should all know that are going on include: 

¶ As you all may have heard, our long time club assistant administrator Linda had decided 

to retire and will be leaving us at the end of April.  While we will miss Linda we wish her 

a great retirement.  Administrator Phil DiPasquale has been looking for a replacement 

for Linda and we have several candidates we are interviewing and hope to decide soon. 

¶ We have actively been evaluating the payment options available to us at the club and 

the fees we are charged by credit card companies.  Because of this we have been able to 

negotiate lower rates for these services at a meaningful savings to the club.  More will 

follow and we hope to be able to offer more payment options to the membership in the 

future. 

¶ CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƘŀƛǊ WǳŘȅ IŜǊƳŀƴ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘŜŘ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ŀǳŘƛǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ 

supported by members Darlene Hamilin, John Sergeant, and Lynda DiPasquale.  This 

work continues and thanks to everyone for their hard work on this. 

¶ The loan refinance is proceeding, but not finalized.  I expect this to be completed in 

April.  Once completed we will begin the process of evaluating the options to use some 

of the proceeds for the benefit of the club and be looking for feedback from the 

membership. 

¶ The Shakedown Cruise is scheduled for the April 29 to Havre de Grace.  Make plans to 

attend by boat or by car.  Look for details from Fleet Captain Matt Sheldrick. 

Good luck to everyone with their spring commissioning and see you on the water! 

Paul Miller 
Commodore, NERYC 

  

FROM THE COMMODORE 
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Looking for a Good Few People - 2017 NERYC Nominating Committee 
 

Hello Members, as Immediate Past Commodore, one of my responsibilities is to chair the 2017 
NERYC Nominating Committee.    For 2018, NERYC will have the following Board of Governor 
positions open and the committee will be working to identify candidates to fill these very 
important positions.     You may find details of each position in our Clubôs By-laws.    
 
Here is a summary of the positions to be filled:   
 
ω Fleet Captain - It shall be the duty of the Fleet Captain to organize, plan and direct the 

boating activities that are under the auspices of the Club.  During Club cruises, he/she shall 
assist Club boats with slip assignments, help take lines of Club boats as they enter slips and 
organize activities for each port of call.  The Fleet Captain is considered a ñFlag Officerò of 
the club and is expected to commit progressing through the ranks of Rear Commodore, Vice 
Commodore and Commodore of the club.   
 

ω Treasurer ï It shall be the duty of the Treasurer to have charge of the funds of the Club and 

to keep accurate records of all receipts and disbursements, to receive all moneys collected 

for the Club by any agent of the Club, to give receipt therefore, and to render a monthly 

financial statement, at all regular meetings of the Board of Governors and at the Annual 

Meeting.   These financial statements shall detail assets, liabilities, income and expenses.  

The candidate for treasurer should live near the club to sign checks weekly and to closely 

work with the Administrator of the club.     Key responsibilities of the treasurer are to:  

o Prepare an annual budget in cooperation with the Finance Chair  

o Prepare cash flow projections and update monthly  

o Manage cash, accounts receivable, accounts payable, and line of credit  

o Manage tax returns timeliness, proper input, and accuracy    

o Approve all checks ensuring proper approvals and sufficient cash   

o Report to BOG monthly on cash position and revenues vs. expenses year over year and 

actual vs. budget 

o Monitor financial reporting: property tax, personal property tax insurance self-audit, 

withholding tax, and annual required reports to our lending bank 

o Ensure monthly reconciliation of bank accounts, credit card remittances, and line of 

credit of credit activity 

o Prepare membership valuation for Commodore for Annual Mtg. 

o Validate members in good standing for AGM 

o Arrange payment terms for membership/dock fees, as requested. 

o Monitor member payment of dues and fees 

ω Secretary ï It shall be the duty of the Secretary to prepare the minutes of the meetings of the 
Club and the Board of Governors; to maintain the current By-Laws, Rules and other written 
Club policies, practices and procedures; to have custody of the Club Seal, of all trophies, and 

FROM THE IPC 
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of all reports and documents connected with the business of the Club. He/She shall post a 
copy of all Board meeting minutes on the Club Bulletin Board.  All records shall be 
maintained in the Club.  The minutes of all Board of Governors meetings shall include a 
listing of those Board members present as well as those absent.  He/She shall execute all 
papers, along with the Commodore, or in his absence the Vice Commodore, or in their 
absence the Rear Commodore, required to be executed by the Corporation, when authorized 
to do so by the Board of Governors. When necessary, the Secretary shall affix the Seal of the 
Corporation to such papers.   The Secretary shall be responsible for notifying members in 
writing, of any breach or impending 
 

ω Restaurant Chair ï The Chairperson of the Restaurant Committee shall be a member of the 
Board of Governors.   He/She shall be the primary interface between the Board of Governors 
and the Restaurant staff.   The areas of responsibility are: (1) the menus and prices; (2) the 
quality of food and service; (3) the condition and appearance of the Commodore's Dining 
Room, the Bridge Lounge and Dance Floor, the Burgee Lounge, and the restroom/shower 
facilities; and (4) the condition and cleanliness of the kitchen and its equipment.  The 
Chairperson shall supervise menu content, general pricing, and hours of operation.  The 
Chairperson shall periodically review the entire Restaurant/Bar Operation in cooperation with 
the Restaurant staff with a view toward improvement, implementation of new ideas, etc.   The 
Chairperson shall submit to the Finance Committee through the Commodore a detailed 
annual budget forecast covering anticipated expenses as well as any planned additional 
funding requirements.  
 

These positions provide an excellent opportunity to participate in the leadership of NERYCôs 
operations and work with talented individuals to carry out the business of our club.       
 
If you are interested in any these BOG positions, please contact me, the individuals currently filling 
the positions or folks on the nominating committee below to discuss your interest.   The nominating 
committee will begin work now to identify and present candidates.       
 
The 2017 Nominating Committee Members are:      
 

ω Mike Lynch  
ω Claire Brechter  
ω John Margan  
ω Rick Hanson  
ω Tom Herman  

 
Thanks, 
Bob Gamble  
IPC NERYC 
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SPRING HAS SPRUNG AND MEMBERSHIP ACTIVITY IS BLOOMING! 
 
As March storms lead to the promise of more sunshine and warmer weather, we are always delighted to welcome new 
members to NERYC.  All of them are looking forward to getting involved in our activities and many are making plans to 
get their boats in the water here at the club. 
 
Special thanks to so many volunteers that greeted guests during our February and March Open Houses.  We have one 
more official Open House coming up April 22nd and April 23rd from 10 am to 3pm and I always appreciate extra hands.  
Street signs will be available in the lobby for distribution and getting them out ASAP always results in a stronger Open 
House turnout.  Grab a couple on your way out of the club over the next weekend and post them on your way home. 
 
If you can greet visitors April 22nd or April 23d for a few hours, please email me at judy.murray@foxroach.com.  Chef 
Ernie has promised volunteers and visitors some delicious treats.  The restaurant and bar will open earlier Saturday ς 
3pm rather than the usual 4pm. 
 
Please give these new members a warm boatersΩ welcome when you meet them at the club: 
Dan and Dana Schewe, North East MD 
James Butz and Jennifer Pastalone, Aston PA 
Peter and Erica Meyers, West Chester PA 
Todd and Sara Bruck, Province AZ and North East MD 
John and Diane Carassai, Havertown PA 
Bryan and Christy McCormick, Bloomington IL  
Lance and Jennifer Rowe, Elkton MD 
Wolfgang and Renate Harms, Moorestown NJ 
Michael Woolford, Merion Station PA 
 
Our new Junior Members: 
Myles Wommack, Newark DE 
Lachlan Hooper, Golden CO 
 
Judy Murray, Membership Chair 
ά²ƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ bŜǾŜǊ 9ƴŘǎέ 
Cell 215-859-3250; judy.murray@foxroach.com 

 

  

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIR 

http://www.neryc.com/
mailto:judy.murray@foxroach.com


6            WWW.NERYC.COM 
 

 

 

 

2017 Cruises  

Firstly I would like to thank everyone who responded to the cruise survey. There were over 40 responses. This gave me 

great feedback for this yearôs NERYC cruise destinations and I went with the majority opinion for each cruise. 

There are a few changes from recent years: There was an overwhelming interest in a 4 day cruise to St Michaels. In 

addition 60% of respondents voted for Annapolis on Memorial Day weekend. Accordingly both of these have been 

included on our cruise schedule.  

There is additional detail on the next couple of pages that gives you the cruise dates, destinations and some detail about 

the marinas, rates etc. 

We have some really great destinations planned. If you are planning on coming to the Memorial Day Cruise to Annapolis 

and /or the July cruise to St Michaels, I strongly recommend you book your slip now, as these are popular events and the 

slips go quickly.  

You will see there are 2 raft ups planned this year; this is to try and balance out the slip costs for Annapolis and the longer 

cruise to St Michaels/Rock Hall. 

If you are new to NERYC, the Chesapeake or Cruising and would like to partner up with another boat for any of the 

cruises just let me know and I will find you a ñbuddy boatô.  New Members and First Time NERYC cruisers please give me 

a call 610 644 4991 or see me at the club and I will be happy to answer any questions about the cruises and make sure 

you feel welcome. 

Thanks  

Matt Sheldrick  

Fleet captain  

 

Spring Summer Fall 2017  
North East River Yacht Club Cruise Schedule  
ôThere is no such thing as too much funõ 

Summary 

Cruise  Where When 

Spring Shakedown Cruise  Havre de Grace  April 29 th  and 30 th   

Memorial Day Weekend Cruise  Annapolis  May 27 th , 28 th  29th  

June Short Cruise  Still Pond  June 24 th , 25 th   

July Cruise  St Michaels and Rock Hall  July 6 th ,7 th , 8 th , 9 th    

August Bay Jam  Turner Creek (Sassafras)  August 19 th  and 20th  

Labour Day Cruise  Baltimore Inner Harbour  September 2 nd, 3 rd , 4 th   

October Frost Bite Cruise  Georgetown (Sassafras)  October 14 th  and 15 th   

FROM THE FLEET CAPTAIN 
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Additional Detail  

Spring Shakedown Cruise to Havre de Grace :  

Tidewater Marina 410 939 0950   http://www.tidewatermarina.com/   

Slips are $1.50 per ft. Power is $6 for 30amp, $12 for Dual 30 or 50 amp  

Saturday 29 th  Arrive by car or boat. (Havre de Grace has hotel and B&B accommodation if 
you are coming by road and would like to stay the night.  

We will explore the town of Havre de Grace (a very short walk from the Marina)  

 

Memorial Day Weekend Cruise to Annapolis:   Annapolis Yacht Basin  

410 263 3544 www.yachtbasin .com     

Slips are $2.50 per ft plus power, 2 night minimum (it is Annapolis!)  

Please book early (Ideally now), if you are planning on this cruise as the marina is 
already getting booked.  

Saturday May 27 th  Arrive Annapolis  

Saturday Evening Event  

Sunday May 28 th  Day in Annapolis  

Monday return to NERYC  

 

June Short Cruise:  

Still Pond Raft Up  -  IT õS FREE TO RAFT UP J 

Saturday night raft up in Still Pond  

 

July Cruise to St Michaels and Rock Hall:  

Thursday (Optional) Worton Creek or Tolchester  

Friday July 7 th  Arrive St Michaels (Harbour Hotel Marina and Spa)  

Saturday July 8 th  Rock Hall: Haven Harbor Marina  

Sunday July 9 th  Return to NERYC  

 

St Michaels Harbour Hotel, Marina and Spa  

 http://harbourinn.com/   410 745 9001  

Slips are $1.95 per ft (for Friday only) if you choose to stay on to Saturday and not 
come to Rock Hall it is  $3.55 per ft. Power is  30amp  $15  Dual 30 or 50amp $25  

Please book early (Ideally now), if you are planning on this cruise as the marina is 
al ready getting booked.  

If you have a smaller power boat ,  think about making the r un down Friday and stay in the 
Harbour Hotel Friday Night  and head home Saturday.  

Rock Hall Haven Harbour:  

http://www.havenharbour. com/   410 778 6697  

Slips are $3.00 per ft.  Power is 30amp $9,  Dual 30 or 50amp  $17.  

http://www.neryc.com/
http://www.tidewatermarina.com/
http://www.yachtbasin.com/
http://harbourinn.com/
http://www.havenharbour.com/
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August Bay Jam:  

Turner Creek Sassafras River  

ANOTHER FREE RAFT UP J But there will be a small charge for the evening event  

Saturday August 19 th  Bay Jam race  

Saturday Raft up Turner Creek for power and sail  

Saturday Evening Georgetown yacht club party  

 

Labor Day Cruise:  

Baltimore Inner Harbor  

Marina Details to follow  

Saturday September 2 nd Distance sailboat race to Baltimore  

Saturday Evening Event  

Sunday September 3 rd  in Baltimore  

Monday September 4 th  Return to NERYC, Predictive log race for power boats  

 

October Frost Bite Cruise:  

Georgetown   

Details to follow  

 

 

Distance Guide  

The distance from NERYC to our cruise destinations and some optional stop overs are shown 
bel ow (estimates only)  

From To Nautical miles 

NERYC  Turkey Point 8 

NERC Havre de Grace 13 

NERYC  Havre de Grace via Carpenter Point 7 

NERYC  Still Pond 17 

NERYC  Worton 21 

NERYC  Turner Creek 13 

NERYC  Georgetown Sassafras 20 

NERYC  Rock Hall 34 

NERYC  Baltimore Inner Harbour 43 

NERYC  Annapolis 48 

NERYC  St Michaels 55 

Worton Baltimore Inner Harbour 24 

Worton Annapolis 26 

Worton St Michaels 35 

Tolchester  St Michaels 28 

 

http://www.neryc.com/
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March came in like a lamb, a lamb chop that is, with some great fun at the 

California Wine night. Chef Ernie, Chrissy and Jeff put on a great menu with 

paired wines from California. Next up, was a little taste of the Irish with some 

traditional corn beef, ǇƻǘŀǘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀōōŀƎŜ ƻƴ {ǘΦ tŀǘǘȅΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ hŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ 

Birthday Night rocked to our friends of the Mike Owens band. End of March gave 

ǳǎ ƻƴŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘŀǎǘŜ ƻŦ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƻƭŘ bƻǊΩŜŀǎǘŜǊΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƴƻǿΣ ƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƴŘΦ 

[ŜǘΩǎ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ !ǇǊƛƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ .ǳrgee lounge, first we have a club 

favorite with prime Rib Special Menu followed by Birthday NightΧΦΦL ƭƻƻƪ 

forward to seeing you all there. 

 

Upcoming Events 

Prime Rib Night        Saturday April 1 

Free Sailboat Racing Seminar     Sunday April 2 

Spring Work Day       Saturday April 8 

Birthday night with Bob Cross     Friday April 14 

Open House / UD Spring Regatta    Saturday April 22 and Sunday April 23 

¦ƴƛƻƴ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ /ƘŜŦΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ    Friday April 28 

(Chef Ernie is representing NERYC!) 

Shakedown Cruise to Tidewater    Saturday April 29 

Margarita Night       Friday May 5 

Opening Day Ceremonies / Kentucky Derby Hat Contest  Saturday May 6 

JR Sail Program 2nd Annual Bingo Fundraiser  Friday May 12 

 

Brian Fuchs 

Rear Commodore 
  

FROM THE RC 
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OPEN HOUSE 
We have one  more  Open Houses 
coming up in April.  The one s we held 
in February  and March were both 
great successes result ing in several 
new memberships and slip rentals.  
Letõs keep the momentum going and 
be sure to tell your  friends and family 
about  NERYC, this is the pe rfect 
opportunity for them to come and 
learn about your club.  Volunteers are 
always welcome at the open house 
event to greet and meet prospective 
members and to offer tours of our 
great facility and docks.   

http://www.neryc.com/
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New Members

Dan and Dana Schewe, North East MD

James Butz and Jennifer Pastalone, Aston PA

Peter and Erica Meyers, West Chester PA

Todd and Sara Bruck, Province AZ and North East MD

John and Diane Carassai, Havertown PA

Bryan and Christy McCormick, Bloomington IL

Lance and Jennifer Rowe, Elkton MD

Wolfgang and Renate Harms, Moorestown NJ

Michael Woolford, Merion Station PA

APRIL BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARYΩS  

& NEW MEMBERS  
Come on out for the monthly 

Birthday Night in the Burgee 

Lounge on Friday April 14th ! 

http://www.neryc.com/
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There are a number of NERYC members who are "movers and shakers" in the Women's Civic League and 
the below event is being held at the NERYC at the end of April.   

What's a Quarter Auction?   Attendees will bid on items donated by local businesses, Civic League 
members, restaurants, sports teams and local points of interest such as Museums and Gardens.   The 
event is a mix between an auction and a raffle.   Folks are ad vised how much they need to bid for each 
item - this can be as low as a quarter or as high as a dollar - with no obligation to bid on any items.   A 
random number is then drawn in a raffle, with the person who has that number winning the item, but only 
if t hey actually bid on the item.   If they did not bid, another number is drawn until there is a winner who 
had actually bid on the item.    

All proceeds will be returned to the North East community through support of the North East Public 
Library, the North Ea st Elementary School, and the Upper Bay Museum.    

http://www.neryc.com/
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NERYC Jr Sail Program 2nd Annual BINGO Fundraiser - Friday May 12th.....You heard how fun it was last year, this 

year we upped our game! 

 The Jr Sail program is again hosting a family BINGO fundraiser on Friday, May 12. This year's BINGO night has 

been paired with the May Birthday night, and we invite everyone to join us for a fast paced evening featuring 

20 rounds of Bingo fun followed by music and dancing. This evening can be enjoyed by both the young and the 

young at heart so gather your friends and be there. The BOG, and the slip holders on each pier, as well as the 

moorings holders, have stepped up and each grouping has donated an awesome prize basket. Our organizers 

have also been working hard collecting great prizes, and together with a raffle, silent auction, and 50/50 draw, 

make this a not to be missed event.  MC Mark will keep the balls rolling and Chef Ernie is providing a special 

"Bingo Buffet" in addition to the regular Burgee menu. 

 The goal of this year's fundraising event is to upgrade the Jr. Sail Program's safety and support boats. The 

Learn to Sail Camp and the Junior Race program both continue to grow in scope and size - our safety 

equipment now needs to catch up! Support the program by buying tickets to the event ($20 for 20 Bingo 

rounds!) and bringing your family, friends, neighbors and colleagues to fill up a table of 10! We are hoping to 

double our Bingo audience this year! This event is open to the public so please also promote it in your own 

circles and networks. 

 If you can't make it on the 12th, you can still support the Junior program by making a contribution to the 

fundraising goal. Checks made out to NERYC and marked "Bingo Fundraiser" can be mailed to the club. 

Donations of suitable prize, raffle, and silent auction items are also welcome. The Jr Sailing team thanks them 

for their generosity and support. 

 

Doors open at 6, Bingo will start promptly at 7 pm and wrap up by 9 pm.   

 

Hope to see on the 12th for fun and games and good times!  

 

Thank you  

Mary Schorse  

 

  

JR SAIL PROGRAM 2ND ANNUAL 

BINGO FUNDRAISER 

http://www.neryc.com/
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